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Friday - November 1, 2019 - 7:00 pm 
Led by Rabbi Reznick 
Oneg Shabbat following the service hosted by Rachael & Derek Raynes honoring their family

Saturday - November 2, 2019 
NO TORAH STUDY
NO SHABBAT MORNING SERVICE
Parashat Noach   - - Genesis 6:9 - 11:32
Haftarah -  Isaiah 54:1 - 54:10

Shabbat B’Yachad - Friday - November 8, 2019 - 6:30 pm -7:30pm
Led by Rabbi Reznick  and Cantor Bern-Vogel
Oneg Shabbat following the service hosted by Rabbi Reznick & Family in honor of Clara’s Bat
Mitzvah

Saturday - November 9, 2019 
SHABBAT MORNING SERVICE AT 10:00 AM 
Led by Rabbi Reznick and Cantor Bern-Vogel
Clara Davidson, daughter of Rabbi Reznick, will be called to the Torah as a Bat Mitzvah
Parashat Lech-Lecha   -  -  Genesis 12:1 - 17:27
Haftarah -  II Samuel 22:1 - 22:51

Friday - November 15, 2019 - 
Shabbat Services - 7:00 pm
Led by Rabbi Reznick
Oneg Shabbat following the service hosted by Harriet Briant in honor of her birthday 

Saturday - November 16, 2019
NO TORAH STUDY
NO SHABBAT MORNING SERVICE
Parashat Vayera   - -  Genesis 18:1 - 22:24
Haftarah -  II Kings 4:1 - 4:37

Choir Shabbat - Friday - November 22, 2019 - 7:00 pm
Led by Rabbi Reznick and Cantor Bern-Vogel
Oneg Shabbat following the service hosted by Lea Shuster; Ethel McAfee in memory of 
Thomas McAfee

Saturday - November 23, 2019 
Torah Study led by Rabbi Reznick - 9:15 to 9:45am 
SHABBAT MORNING SERVICE AT 10:00 AM 
Led by Rabbi Reznick and Cantor Bern-Vogel
Parashat Chayei Sara - -  Genesis 23:1 - 25:18
Haftarah -  I Kings 1:1 - 1:31

Friday - November 29, 2019 - Shabbat Services - 7:00 pm
Led by Rabbi Reznick
Oneg Shabbat following the service hosted by Judy Filsinger & Robert O’Rourke in honor of
Robert’s birthday 

Saturday - November 30, 2019
NO TORAH STUDY - NO SHABBAT MORNING SERVICE
Parashat Toldot   -   -   Genesis 25:19 - 28:9
Haftarah -  Malachi 1:1 - 2:7
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Cheshvan, the Month after the high holidays, is called mar Cheshvan in Hebrew. This means bitter
Cheshvan, so titled because there are no special Jewish holidays this month. Yet we still gather as a
Jewish community. We gather to heal the world, by donating funds for turkeys to feed those who can’t
afford a thanksgiving meal. We gather to celebrate Shabbat, renewing ourselves and our souls. We
gather to learn Torah, to stretch our minds an d engage in studies and connect. Jewish community is
lived in relationship with others. 

I want to be so bold as to recommend we re-name Cheshvan, to Kesher Chesvan, which means the
month of connection. In Judaism we study in partners, our Jewish study partners are called chevruta. In
Judaism we also must have at least ten Jewish people present to read Torah, recite key prayers for
mourning, and to engage in other vital prayers. This concept of minyan reminds us that Judaism is lived

in relationship with others. Those relationships are the key to our continuity and creating connection here at Emanu El.
Relationships are what keep people engaged and encourages them to be a part of our community, or even join as members.

Judaism is a faith, religion, culture that is lived in relationship with others.  On Rosh Hashanah I shared about creating deeper
connections here in our community. I challenged each of you to get 8 friends together, create a small group, to do something that
will help us build Jewish community. Together you can read books, study torah, talk about Jewish issues in the news, eat & make
Jewish foods, talk about how you bring Judaism to your family. There are so many exciting new ways to express our Judaism.
Each of you connects to Judaism in different and unique ways. Our goal is to help you re-engage and do it in a way that you find
meaningful, innovative and renewing. 

One of our longtime congregants told me that when their kids were small the rabbi put them together in a baby group. From
that one simple act these families became linked and their children were raised in community with other Jewish children. 

Our goal is to become the inclusive, diverse, welcoming synagogue that reflects the faces of our modern world. We need your
help to become that community. In order to be able to achieve that we must practice welcoming. Together we can invite friends to
join us and experience our re-invigorated community classes, services, and special offerings. 

Know that a smile, a welcoming gesture or brief conversation with a newcomer is the easiest way to start creating community.
We hope you will join us in our effort to create a community that truly supports it members, where each individual’s presence and
story matters. We will build this community together.

Together, b’yachad, we can create small groups of people that gather for like-minded Jewish interests. In these small groups
we can deepen our relationships with others, and with our faith, culture and tradition. What small group do you long to create or
to join? Let us know so that we can support and help you get started in this month of connection. This month is the time to put
into action that one thing you’ve been longing to see at our temple. Don’t forget we are here to help and brainstorm. Together we
will start building the new face of Judaism.

Rabbi Lindy Reznick

High Holy Day re-cap: Music & Torahs 
After months of rehearsal and preparation, the Ten Days of Awe – Aseret Yamei T’shuvah - have

come and gone. With its once-a-year themes and melodies, music is truly the thread that weaves it
together from beginning to end. 

We are so grateful to our small but mighty choir, who began rehearsing twice a week in August
with our dedicated Choir Director, Jerry Ripley. Thank you to this year’s High Holy Day Choir:
Michelle Anctil, Grace Harris, Sheri Maltzman, Barb Smith, Lisa Wise-Wolk, Chel Zipperstein
and George Petite. We missed Tim Plueger & Kevin Posalski who were unable to participate this
year and we hope to have them back soon! 

I am particularly proud of this year’s Torah Chanters. Almost everyone was part of my summer
High Holy Day Cantillation class. Michelle Anctil, Wei Wei Xia, Susan Damron, Leslie Soltz,

Nicole Smith and Dr. Ken Abramowitz are among our veteran chanters; we applaud first-time High Holy Day Torah
chanters, Shaina Connell and Lisa Wise-Wolk on their equally beautiful chanting! 

We are fortunate to have Gideon Feinstein, son of Joel and Lisa Tungka Feinstein, to skillfully chant the Haftarah
blessings. We hope that wherever Gideon may go after high school,  he’ll come back and continue to participate!   

And….do you realize that this is the only time of the year when ALL seven Torahs are used? On Kol Nidre they are carried
ceremoniously through the sanctuary by our past presidents, their children and families. We generally read from the Harris
Torah on Shabbat throughout the year. This year we chanted B’resheet from our Centennial Torah on Rosh Hashanah
morning and the Akeda [Binding of Isaac]from the Rich Torah on Day II of Rosh Hashanah.  On Yom Kippur morning, we
chanted Nitzavim  [Deuteronomy chapters 29 and 30] from the Blais Torah and on Yom Kippur afternoon, we read the
‘Holiness Code’ [Leviticus, chapter 19]  from the Phillipson Torah.  Our extraordinary and very precious Sephardic Torah
resides like a Shabbat queen on high, keeping watch over all our other Torahs. 

Celebrating the National  holiday of Thanksgiving this month, we as a congregation certainly have much to be thankful
for!!  Happy Thanksgiving and may we find something to be grateful for every day.

Cantor Jennifer Bern-Vogel
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The pause that
refreshes.

Friends, by now you’ve
noticed that I start each article
with a famous advertising
slogan. You may not remember
this one… Coca-Cola used it in
the 1920s. Coming as it did at
the dawn of the modern

advertising era, it’s resonated and lingered
throughout the years. Students in “advertising 101”
learn this slogan as an example of something just
perfect for its time. Generations later, John Hughes
wrote, “Life moves pretty fast. If you don't stop and
look around once in a while, you could miss it.” It’s
the same idea. 

Hopefully each and every one of you had an
uplifting high holy day season. Now, after months of
preparation and a month of services each of us now
looks around us at the chores we didn’t do, the sleep
we didn’t get, and the work we didn’t complete while
we were deep in the world of Judaism. The world
hasn’t stopped, even though we may have stopped
paying attention to it for a moment.

Before we do though, let’s all take one more
moment and thank the people who have all made the
world a little better this past month. The list would
take up this entire bulletin in order to list each one
individually. Our clergy takes on the superhuman
effort, every year, of creating an uplifting and
engaging experience. Our staff handles each detail
and each request with skill and dedication. And our
dozens of volunteers handle every task put before
them with a smile. Together, you have all made a
difference during the high holy days and it is
humbling to be a small part of such an incredible
team.

There is so much still left to do. We have a whole
year before high holy days, but it will come faster
than you think. Our volunteers will be working hard
to move our congregation forward. We’ll be
establishing a new vision for Congregation Emanu El
to move us forward into the second quarter of the 21st

century. It’s hard work but it’s rewarding. If you
want to be a part of it, please please reach out to me
or to any board member. We’re always happy to have
another hand.

Yes, friends, there’s much more to do. But first,
pause. You’ve earned it. Then come back strong and
refreshed.

Shalom,
Stuart Sweet

Shalom!
I hope that EVERYONE

had a lovely New Year,
Sukkot and Simcha Torah!
It was SO nice to see so
many new and familiar
faces throughout the many
celebrations and services. 

A special thank you to
Rabbi, Cantor, Jerry and the choir for making
services melodic an meaningful,  and a BIG
thank you to Susan Damron, Judy Filsinger , the
temple leadership and the many faces of
Sisterhood that welcomed everyone into our
space during the HHDs.  

We are looking forward to a fairly quiet
month in November, a welcome respite from the
slew of holidays and programs that happened in
October.

I would like to thank everyone that has joined
Sisterhood, and invite you to participate in any
way that seems meaningful to you. If you have a
special skill, or talent that you would be willing
to share with us please reach out! If you would
like someone to reach out to you, please let us
know. 

I hope that everyone enjoys a restful and
joyous Thanksgiving.

Karyn Lehmann 
President, Sisterhood

sisterhood@emanuelsb.org
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Temple Board of Directors Meeting 

November 14, 2019, 7:00 pm
Members of the congregation are always welcome.

_____________________________

Sisterhood Board Meeting
December 1, 2019, 10:00 am

All Sisterhood Members are welcome

November SJL Dates
Sunday, November 3rd - 9:00 - noon
Sunday, November 17th - 9:00 - noon

Dear CEE Congregants,

Shabbat Shalom!
Happy Thanksgiving! Yes,

Thanksgiving is just weeks
away!  How quickly the year is
going by!

Please take time this month to
be thankful for all that you have.

I appreciate all of our members and hope that you all
have a warm and peaceful Thanksgiving with friends
and family.

Congregation Emanu El is partnering with
Cornerstone to provide turkey dinners for families in
need.  Judy Filisinger, our Temple Administrator, has
spearheaded this fundraiser for several years.
Congregation Emanu El would like to donate 72
turkey dinners to the fundraiser this year.  For $25
you can contribute a turkey dinner for a family.
Please give as generously as you can – it will make a
family in need very grateful and put a big smile on
Judy’s face!

Thank you to all our congregants who gave so
generously to the Yom Kippur pledge.  If you have
not made a pledge yet, it is not too late!  Just send
your donation to the office with a note to Judy to let
her know what the donation is for!

Please review your monthly financial statements
to be sure that they accurately reflect money that you
owe to Congregation Emanu El.  All donations that
are made prior to December 31 may be deductible on
your Federal and State income tax returns.   If you
have any questions regarding any charges on your
monthly financial statement, please do not hesitate to
contact me or Judy Filsinger.  

Be sure to check our weekly electronic mailing
and our monthly bulletin to be sure you won’t miss
any exciting events that will be occurring during the
last 2 months of 2019!

If you have any financial concerns, please do not
hesitate to contact me at kathy.rosenfeld@gmail.com
or my cell phone is 704-756-7427.

Good Yom Tov!

Kathy Rosenfeld

Dear SJL Families,
The High Holidays are

behind us and we at SJL are
excited to get back to school.
Together with our Congregation
Emanu El family we celebrated
Simchat Torah and had a
beautiful consecration
ceremony for 10 new students,
Yashar Koach! It was incredible

to see the children dance with the Torah and see an
entire Torah unrolled for the first time. We ate and
danced, and prayed and sung our hearts out. These
consecrants are just beginning their Jewish learning,
what a beautiful way to kick off 5780!

For Rosh Hashanah we gathered before services at
an intergenerational, L’Dor V’Dor celebration with
school children and senior members. One of our board
members said that the highlight of her Rosh Hashanah
was seeing this room full of children and seniors
interacting sharing love and laughter.  We are working
on our next L’dor V’Dor encounter coming up in
December, stay tuned.

This year in SJL we are creating programming that
is for the youngest members of our community, toddlers
and babies. We will offer a Baby & Toddler time for
parents and children up to 3 years. If you have a child
above 3 let us know, we are interested in creating a
preschool class in SJL. Tot Torah is free for all to
participate in and we are looking for babies, toddlers
and parents to recruit. We’ll have several meetings
throughout the year around Jewish holidays.  Together
we will play, sing, create and connect with each other.
Our first meeting will take place on December 15th at
9:30 – 10:00 am. Join us for a story, music and dance
fun time for parents/grandparents and babies and
toddlers in celebration of Hanukkah. 

Help us spread the word, if you know families with
babies and toddlers that might be interested please refer
them to us at sjl@emanuelsb.org. Grandparents can also
help us identify new babies and toddlers, let us know. If
you would like to RSVP for Tot Torah experiences
please e-mail sjl@emanuelsb.org.

Marcela Lavi
Director of Education & Youth

sjl@emanuelsb.org 
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Bat Mitzvah

Clara Davidson
November 9, 2019

Clara loves horses, crafting, singing and her
wonderful friends. She attends Valley
Preparatory School, where her favorite class
is Science because she loves learning about
the natural world and our impact on it.
When she grows up she wants to make a
difference through environmental
education, through song, and through public
speaking. She is considering becoming a
specialty vet for horses. She is passionate
about empowering young people to make a
difference in our world. She has a deep
connection with Israel and hopes to always
stay strongly connected to Israel and her
Jewish roots. 

Shabbat Dorot 
Saturday, December 7th 

 10:00 am
Join us for another 

intergenerational experience.

Our new Shabbat morning service that we
are calling SHABBAT DOROT, is an

opportunity for School children and
seniors to join together in Shabbat

morning services.
Brunch will be served after the service.

Mental Health Awareness in Action
Rosenberg, Bedlam

At the end of September, Heidi read an op-ed in
the Sunday LA Times, and quickly alerted Nancy.
She grabbed her paper and read it, too. The piece
by psychiatrist Kenneth Paul Rosenberg hit both of
us to the quick. Soon we were talking over coffee. 

“My family’s American tragedy” (9/29/19) told
us nothing we didn’t already know. But how
compelling and clear and deeply personal. The
author, a Manhattan psychiatrist, looking at the
mental health situation in LA, had his own story –
how his older sister lived an intolerable life with
schizophrenia, and how she died early, and how
he, his family, and our entire society share in the
blame. And when he went looking for people who
needed treatment he went looking in the LA
County jail. 

Jail? You can tell right off the bat that
something is dreadfully wrong in our country when
that’s where you can find so many of our citizens
with serious mental illness. If you’re reading this,
you may have known this already. But why do we
feel so powerless to change this cruel reality?

Stigma silences us, as stigma and “shanda”
(‘disgrace’ in Yiddish) did when Dr. Rosenberg
was growing up and his sister was being tortured
by “hallucinations and delusions,” as he describes
in his op-ed. But he’s finished with being quiet and
treating only those with less serious mental illness
in his practice. Now he devotes himself to calling
for compassionate and successful ways to help our
family members, our neighbors, our fellow
Americans. Those ways exist.

His new book came out during ‘the days
between,’ October1st, shortly before our day of
reckoning. It’s called Bedlam: An Intimate Journey
into America’s Mental Health Crisis. In a video
trailer about the book, there’s a man on the streets
of LA, who has no roof over his head, who chokes
up as he says: “There ain’t no help anywhere.”

We need to change that. It’s 5780 and it’s time.

Heidi Nimmo and Nancy Sidhu
Co-Chairs, Mental Health Awareness In Action
(MHAIA)
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Tuesdays - 6:30-8:30 p.m.

Nov. 5th Dec. 3rd Jan. 7th
Nov. 12th Dec. 10th Jan. 14th
Nov. 19th Dec. 17th Jan. 28th

Congregation Emanu El - Raynes Learning Center

Our INTRO to Judaism course explores
Jewish history, tradition, ideas, and culture.
Our vibrant introduction community comes
together to celebrate, learn, and explore
together. Our goal is to learn and grow in
connection as study and open our hearts.
Wherever you come from. Wherever you are
going. Your Jewish journey begins here with
Congregation Emanu El. 

Join us for our first class and we promise you
will want to stay for the community and
connection. The 18 series course is just a
beginning to your future. We gather at our
congregation at 6:30p.m. on Tuesday
evenings. All details will be explained in our
first class.

Rabbi Lindy Reznick

What participants are saying:
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Wednesday, Nov. 20th at 11:45am
at Congregation Emanu El

1495 Ford St., Redlands, CA

Reservations must be made by Monday, Nov. 18th by
calling or emailing the Temple (909) 307-0400

Email:  CEE@EMANUELSB.ORG. 
Cost for the luncheon and program is $10 per person.

Join a fascinating discussion with Chaplain John Walsh, 
Professor at University of Redlands as he speaks on the 
topic of "Religion and Climate Change". Chaplain Walsh 
was selected as Volunteer of the Year for San Bernardi-
no County and by the Climate Project to be trained by 

former Vice President Gore as a Presenter of "An 
Inconvenient Truth".  Chaplain Walsh will have a Q & A 

period for your concerns about climate change.

Religion and Climate Change

Wednesday, Nov. 20th at 11:45am
at Congregation Emanu El

1495 Ford St., Redlands, CA

Reservations must be made by Monday, Nov. 18th by
calling or emailing the Temple (909) 307-0400

Email:  CEE@EMANUELSB.ORG. 
Cost for the luncheon and program is $10 per person.

Join a fascinating discussion with Chaplain John Walsh, 
Professor at University of Redlands as he speaks on the 
topic of "Religion and Climate Change". Chaplain Walsh 
was selected as Volunteer of the Year for San Bernardi-
no County and by the Climate Project to be trained by 

former Vice President Gore as a Presenter of "An 
Inconvenient Truth".  Chaplain Walsh will have a Q & A 

period for your concerns about climate change.

Religion and Climate Change



The weather is changing. Fall is on it's way; 
or at least as much that can be noticed in Southern California. 

Do you need a newer shabbat candle holder? Or a
different style of kiddush cup? Whether it is a new
one or replacing a cherished one, we can help.

What about a Havdallah set?  Adding that
Saturday evening observance may be just the
home ceremony you told yourself you would begin
this new year. 

New Havdalah candles are in your shop to help
you celebrate the separation that happens at the
end of Shabbat.

Have you beautified your home on the inside or the outside with Judaica? We have home blessings
from Large to small. Many are from Israel. 

Have the new Lithophane Nightlights caught your eye? What are they you ask?
A lithophane is an etched or molded artwork in very thin translucent porcelain that can
only be seen clearly when back lit with a light source.  This almost lost Victorian art form
was revived by a local Southern California Company.

Have you seen the reverse paintings on glass pieces called eglimose? They are completely
handcrafted in Peru from environmentally sustainable materials. We have coaster sets that can also
be used for wall art as well as beautiful keepsake boxes.

You can special order one of the wall art trees of life you see in the shop. They are also suitable
for hanging on a wall outside your home. 

Lily Glass art glass bowls, candy dishes, challah trays, and other home items come from Israel in
gorgeous fall and blue color variations.

What's fall without a pumpkin or two?  Our handcrafted small pumpkins are made in the U.S.
by the glass artist, Luke Adams. We also have in your gift shop other home decoration pieces
made in his  Massachusetts studio.

New Hanukkah items will be here in time for the December 8 and December 15 sales dates.

Lisa Wise-Wolk and your CEE gift shop team 
Phyllis Sweet , Barbara Smith and Margie Henkin

SISTERHOOD
GIFT SHOP SALE

NOVEMBER 20% OFF SALE
focusing on Shabbat, Havdallah

and your home.

JEWELRY CLEARANCE 30 % off
Select items continues
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Let’s Talk Turkey!
It’s Turkey Donation Time Again!

We Need Your Help

For many years, our Congregation has partnered with
Cornerstone in providing turkey dinner for families in need

during the holiday season. 

This year we have pledged to supply 72 turkeys (that’s quadruple chai!). 

Donations of $25 per turkey can be made to meet this pledge and provide
turkeys to families in need through our Annual Turkey Fund Drive.

Donations are now being gratefully accepted in the temple office.

Redlands Area Interfaith Council
Community Thanksgiving Service

Interfaith
Community Thanksgiving 

Service 

Sunday, November 24th
4:00 pm

First United Methodist Church 
1 East Olive St, Redlands

Come and experience one of the
treasured holiday interfaith

events in Redlands!

Sponsored by the Redlands Area Interfaith Council (RAIC)
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We rejoice with those whose birthdays occur in November and wish them a Mazal Tov:

1-November Paul Shimoff 
2-November Sharon Lang 
5-November Karina Rabinowitz 
8-November Margy Spears 
8-November Kathy Trainor 
9-November Bernie Goler 
9-November Chuck Hepner 
9-November Leia Needelman (14 years old)
10-November Leone Hyman 
11-November Leona Aronoff-Sadacca 
11-November Jacob Fenster 
11-November Samuel Acevedo (12 years old)
12-November Harriet Briant 
12-November Sara Maltzman 
14-November Victor Fenster 

14-November Michelle Anctil 
14-November Fredric Rabinowitz 
14-November Mia Arient (12 years old)
16-November Roberta Klein 
17-November Benjamin Hiller 
19-November Marylou Hanover 
22-November Leah Zipperstein 
24-November Cyril Kaicener 
24-November Kathryn Gootel 
25-November Samita Needelman 
25-November Justin Swant 
26-November Lynn Mathews 
28-November Margie Matos 
29-November Shelley Bodnar 
30-November Julianne Strain

Grow a Leaf on Our
Simcha Tree

Do you have a special occasion to commemorate? 
Anniversary? Bar/Bat Mitzvah? Birthday? Graduation?

Celebrate it with the entire
Congregation Emanu El community!

Purchase a leaf on our beautiful
Simcha Tree for your special occasion.  

Call the temple office to order your leaf today!

We extend a hearty Mazal Tov to the following whose wedding anniversaries 
occur in the month of November:

26-November  Vickie & Steve Becker
27-November  DJ & Jeffrey Raynes
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On occasions of joy or sorrow a contribution to one of our temple funds is always appropriate.

Contribution can be made to the following funds:

Home of Eternity Cemetery Fund Rabbi Hillel & Rita Cohn Campership Fund
Temple Fund Sisterhood Pulpit Flower Fund
Mortgage Reduction Fund Lionel Heller Music Fund
Rabbi Reznick Discretionary Fund William Russler Memorial Archives Fund
Landscape Fund Gloria Cutler Meal of Condolence Fund
Cantor Bern-Vogel Discretionary Fund

We gratefully acknowledge these contributions to our various temple funds:

TEMPLE FUND
In observance of the Yahrzeits of… 
1st Lt. David Bernstein by Vickie and Steve Becker
Arnold Schapiro by Irene Schapiro
Arnold Schapiro by Rob Schapiro
Anna Gluskoter by Esther Weiss
Rose Lampel by Anita Lampel
Irving Moss by Annette and Lawrence Novack
Shirley Norian by Celia and Sandy Norian
Jacob Abrams by Richard Abrams
Ray Briant by Harriet Briant
Roslyn Grueskin by Charles Hepner
Penni Clark by Shauna and Walt Van Horn
Sophie Peters by Shauna and Walt Van Horn
Celia Wallach by Sheila and Bernie Barrad
Sam Schnitzer by Denise and Mark Schnitzer
In memory of … 
Butch Smith by Leslie and William Soltz
Butch Smith by Susan and Paul Shimoff
Butch Smith by Sheri Maltzman
Butch Smith by Judith and Martin Handleman
Sunny Rabenstock by Judith and Martin Handleman
June Hyman by Jill and John Arnstein
Richard Hyman by Jill and John Arnstein
Anna Fisher by Norman Hanover
Anna Fisher by Marsha and George Hanover
David Fisher by Marsha and George Hanover

SISTERHOOD PULPIT FLOWER FUND 
In observance for the yahrzeit of …
Samuel Levene by Tobia Kaiser
Gertrude Altheimer by Nancy and Leon Darling
Jacob Sentob by Carl Mitchell
Rae Myers by Roberta and Phil Gold

HOME OF ETERNITY CEMETERY FUND
In observance for the yahrzeit of …
Irving Moss by Gloria Snyder
Marily Estrin by Shelley and Barry Silver
In memory of …
Waldman and Cohen families by Kathy and Paul Cohen
Charles Richter by Heddy Richter
Nellie Richter by Heddy Richter

RABBI LINDY REZNICK’S DISCRETIONARY
FUND
In honor of …
Jeff Spears’ Bar Mitzvah by Ethel McAfee

CANTOR JENNIFER BERN-VOGEL’S
DISCRETIONARY FUND
In honor of…
Jeff Spears’ Bar Mitzvah by Leslie and William Soltz
Jay Donenfeld’s Bar Mitzvah by Leslie and William
Soltz

SCHOOL FOR JEWISH LIVING FUND
In observance for the yahrzeit of …
Miriam Dunn by Leslie Levine
In memory of …
Avigdor Etzioni by Vickie and Steve Becker

SECURITY FUND
In honor of …
Jay Donenfeld’s Bar Mitzvah by Ethel McAfee

MORTON ARONOFF ENDOWMENT FUND
In memory of …
Sunny Rabenstock by Bonnie Konowitch
Gloria Cutler by Bonnie Konowitch
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The following Yahrzeits will be observed during the month of November: Those with a () are inscribed on the
Wall of Perpetual Memorial:

November 1-2 November 8-9 November 15-16 November 22-23 November 29-30

Herman Arlein
Lina Becker
Richard Becker
 Edith Becker
Lena Bernstein
Pauline Berzosky
Beatrice Bettinger

Ben Blackwell
Maxine Davidson
Ralph Davidson
Milton Effron

Nathan Frankel
Rose Fremland
Arnold Frisch
 Mariano Fusco
Rachel Glovinsky
 Terrlyn Holder
Jeffrey Kamzan
Rose Karen
Morris Krieger
Louis Lempert
Louise Levine
Harriet Levine
Adeline Libman
Irene Lubelsky
Norma Maskin
Joel Mayfield
 Nathan Pasman
Lillian Rhein
 Milton Robin
Rebecca Rogers
Max Rosen

Elmer Scharf
Joe Scher
Edward Seeman
 Gene Selig
Julius Spears
Edith Suchow
 Ivan Tannenbaum
Max Uffer
Mark Walder
Michael Weiss

Rose Zwick

 Margaret Bender
Maxwell Bernstein
 Ruth Bleichfeld
Lore Blumenthal
Rosa Blumenthal
 Ruth Bryce
Sol Buchband
Diane Doros
Jacob Fletcher
 Leo Frankel
Sophie Goldberg
Anna Harris
Solomon Helfman

Michael Hosmann
Douglas Hosmann
Benjamin Kaplan

Abraham Kavovit
William Klemtner
Rena Knopf
Celia Kustin
Nettie Levin
Lillian Levine
Dora Lichtenstein
Lilyan Liss
Herbert Lubell
Celia Mishkin
Joseph Modes

Burt Orland
Harry Pearl
Sallie Peters

Nat Pinsky
Jenny Rosenbaum
Paul Rowelsky
Louis Rowelsky
Ruth Rowelsky

Samuel Schwartz
 Abraham Sheppard
Sue Simon

Paul Spitzer
Bessie Traves
Shelley Wynne
Estelle Zamell

Yetta Abrams
Edith Abramson
Joseph Allen

Walter Appelbaum
 Eleanor Blumberg
Lillian Brill
Burton Brin
Benjamin Feit
Samuel Feldstein
Barney Finkleman

Irving Finkler
Eva Frost
Stephen Ginsberg
Rudolph Greenhood
Rebecca Helfman
A1C Keir Johnson
Celia Joseph
Nat Levin
 Dina Levy
Lillian Meyer
Aaron Miller
 Evelyn Schnitzer
Flora Sentob
Bertha Silverman
Harold Simon
Leona Soltz
Herman Stelzer
Sidney Vines

Irvin Yaffe

Gabriel Brill
Saul Brown

 Sam Deutsch
Christy Donenfeld

Sophie Edberg
Reuben Gilbert

Israel Gold
Max Hanover
Johanna Harris
Abram Hodes
David Hoffman
 Leslie Hubbard
Kortney Johnson
Sam Joseph
Martha Kaplan

Gerald Kaplan
 Sylvia Karter
Sprinza Korengold
Harry Kramer

Martin Lebowitz
Lena Levenson
Dorothy Levy

Norbert Low
Thomas McAfee

Nathan Mishkin
Horace Nahm
 Loretta Nave
 Emile Ohayon

 Jerome Pasternak
Max Rosen
Lise Rundberg

Melvin Silverman
Leo Stein

 Ben Amdursky
Sara Ansill
 Myrtle Barnla
William Becker
 Nate Berg
Samuel Birnkrant
Sarah Blumenthal
 Max Bresnick
Samuel Brill
Mae Cohen

Murray Cohen
Martin Cramer
Zisle Degin

Lily Drantch
Leonard Eckstein
Norman Ernstein
 Marie Fulton Miller
Rose Greenwood
Benjamin Grossman
 Louis Hirsch
Elsie Hoelzl
 Virginia Joyce
Faye Kaplan
 Samuel Kitay
Regina Kleinman
Jack Lampel
 Milton Margolius
Ruth Mathews

Bert Medoff
Sylvia Newman
David Nickel

Abbot Robbins
Irving Schwimmer

Morris Sheppard
Ruth Sherman

Louis Stein
 Rebecca Steinberg
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1495 Ford Street - Redlands CA 92373
 (909)307-0400
www. emanuelsb. org email:cee@emanuelsb. org

LINDY REZNICK - RABBI - (909) 307-0400 ext 1000 - rabbireznick@emanuelsb. org
JENNIFER BERN-VOGEL - CANTOR - (909) 307-0400 ext 1001 - cantorjenbv@gmail. com

HILLEL COHN - RABBI EMERITUS - rabbihcohn1@cs. com
JUDY FILSINGER - ADMINISTRATOR - (909) 307-0400 ext 1002 - templeadmin@emanuelsb. org

MARCELA LAVI - DIRECTOR OF EDUCATION & YOUTH - 
JERRY RIPLEY - ORGANIST/CHOIR DIRECTOR

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE
Stuart Sweet - President • Joel Feinstein - 1st Vice President • Dr. Susan Damron - 2nd Vice President

Michael Reiter - Secretary • Kathy Rosenfeld - Chief Financial Officer
Members-At-Large: Steven Becker, Marvin Reiter, Justin Swant 

Greg Weissman - Immediate Past President 
Karyn Lehmann - President, Sisterhood

DIRECTORS
Steven Becker • Harriet Briant • Rhian Beutler • Jay Donenfeld
Graham Ohayon • Rachael Raynes • Julie Strain • Scott Wilkie

Member of Union for Reform Judaism (URJ)
OFFICE HOURS - Monday-Thursday 9:00AM to 5:00 PM; Friday 9:00 AM-4:00 PM 
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